
  
 

 
Corporation of the County of Perth    1 Huron Street, Stratford, Ontario, Canada N5A 5S4 
t. 519-271-0531    f. 519-271-6265     www.perthcounty.ca  
  

 
Office of the Warden 
Warden Jim Aitcheson  

 
MPP Randy Pettapiece 
randy.pettapiece@pc.ola.org 
 

August 16, 2021 
 

RE: Relationship with MPAC 
 
Dear MPP Pettapiece, 
 
At the regular meeting of Council held on August 5, 2021, Perth County Council passed the following 
resolution brought forward from a Notice of Motion: 

WHEREAS municipal governments in Ontario are obliged to receive property assessment 
services from the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation (MPAC); and 

WHEREAS municipalities are funding the mandatory services of MPAC; and 

WHEREAS the work of MPAC directly affects the equitability of property taxation in Perth 
County and in Ontario; and 

WHEREAS the Government of Ontario has announced in its 2021 Ontario Budget, that it will 
be undertaking a Property Assessment and Taxation Review which will address MPAC’s 
performance and will seek the input from all benefiting municipalities; and 

WHEREAS the Council of the County of Perth endorses Ontario’s expressed intention for a 
review, including a review of the accuracy and stability of property assessments and the 
strengthening of governance and accountability of MPAC; and 

WHEREAS the County of Perth acknowledges that an evaluation of MPAC is warranted given 
there have been a number of performance and level of service concerns that need to be 
addressed; 

NOW THEREFORE, be it resolved by the Council of the County of Perth: 

THAT Staff be given direction to research and prepare a report in anticipation of the 
Province’s request for input that achieves the following: 

• Reviews the details of the financial performance (e.g., balance sheet and income 
statement reviews) of the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation to support our 
understanding of the viability of the Corporation and its alignment of spend and assets 
for their defined mission, mandate and objectives; 
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• Reviews level of service parameters and performance levels (e.g., key indicators 

related to accuracy, timeliness, process efficiencies, consistency of outcomes, land use 
classification revisions, and missed properties) of MPAC efforts in Perth County, 
collaborating with the lower tier municipalities of Perth County to support with data 
collection; and 

• Clarifies the current governance model and accountabilities of MPAC’s Board of 
Directors, including accountabilities for their performance and means of complaint 
submission and resolution. 

AND THAT, a letter, including a copy of this resolution, be distributed to MPP Randy 
Pettapiece, Perth-Wellington; Hon. Steve Clark, the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing; 
and all municipalities in Ontario. 

We thank you for your advocacy on this matter and look forward to supportive responses from our 
municipal counterparts and officials from all levels of government.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jim Aitcheson, Warden 
The Corporation of the County of Perth  
 
CC: 
Hon. Steve Clark – Steve.Clark@pc.ola.org 
Ontario Municipalities 
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